SASKATCHEWAN LACROSSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, JULY 27, 2004

SASKATCHEWAN LACROSSE ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, July 27, 2004

Present:





Absent:
Bob Ryan, President




Al Luciuk, Men’s Field Chairperson

Lori Love, Treasurer




Ian Wilson, Referee in Chief

Chad Fenrick, V.P. Operations




Mike Surcon, V.P. Marketing



Randy Trobak, Box Sector Chairperson

Observers:

Curt Keil, Executive Director






1. Approval of Agenda

SURCON/FENRICK

“To approve the agenda as circulated.”

CARRIED

2. Approval of Minutes

a) Approval of June 21, 2004 Executive Meeting Minutes

SURCON/FENRICK

“To approve the June 21, 2004 Executive Meeting Minutes as circulated.”

CARRIED

3.
Financial Statements

a)
Approval of June 30, 2004 Financial Statements
TROBAK/SURCON

“To approve the June 30, 2004 Financial Statements as presented.”

CARRIED

4.
Provincial Championship Reports

a) Intermediate Men’s Field Provincials – report from SLA Convenor Lori Love

No significant discussion warranted and all performance bonds will be reimbursed.

b) Junior Men’s Field Provincials – report from SLA Convenor Lori Love

i) Aberdeen team conduct

The SLA Board discussed the conduct of the Aberdeen team at provincials as reported within the convenor report.  It was noted that parents witnessed at least one athlete from Aberdeen spitting on his hand prior to the handshake in their final game against Saskatoon, however, the Executive stated this could not be dealt with unless a specific complaint was lodged to the SLA office.  However, the Executive agreed the overall conduct of the Aberdeen team was not appropriate at a provincial championship tournament.  The SLA Board also expressed concern that the coaching staff of Aberdeen is also coaching the Intermediate Men’s Field Provincial Team.  The SLA Board requested the men’s field sector and coaching conductor discuss the SLA’s code of conduct expectations for provincial team with the coaching staff to ensure Saskatchewan is represented appropriately. 


FENRICK/LOVE

“The SLA withhold the Aberdeen team’s performance bond as a sanction for their inappropriate conduct at the Junior Men’s Field  Provincial Championships.”



CARRIED – Surcon abstains

ii) Regina Men’s Field Association

The Regina Men’s Field Association notified the SLA office on Saturday, June 26th that they would only be sending one team to Junior Men’s Field Provincials.   The RMFLA submitted entry for two teams as per SLA policies by the deadline of 30 days prior to the tournament, which was June 10, 2004.  The SLA Board discussed this issue in depth noting the conflict with Midget Box Provincials made it difficult for all teams to confirm their rosters and was the contributing factor for Regina’s inability to meet their commitment of sending two teams.  

FENRICK/SURCON 

“The SLA withhold half of the performance bond from the second Regina team as a partial sanction, in recognising that the conflict with Midget Box Provincials was a contributing factor.”


CARRIED – Love & Trobak abstain

c) Peewee Box Provincials – report from SLA Convenor Randy Trobak

i) Moose Jaw Lacrosse Association

The Moose Jaw Lacrosse Association notified the SLA office on Wednesday, June 30thth that they would not be sending a team to Peewee Box Provincials.   The MJLA submitted entry for one team as per SLA policies by the deadline of June 1, 2004.  The original roster deadline was June 29, 2004.  This late dropout could have caused major disruptions in the tournament schedule and credibility and there was no conflict with other provincial events.


TROBAK/SURCON

“The SLA withhold the Moose Jaw team’s performance bond as a sanction for their failure to send a team to Peewee Box provincials.”


CARRIED

d)
Bantam Box Provincials – report from SLA Convenor Chad Fenrick & report from RIC, Steve Michaluk.


No significant discussion warranted and all performance bonds will be reimbursed.

e)
Midget Box Provincials – report from SLA Convenor Bob Ryan
i) Discipline Issues

There were a number of incidents in the tournament; however, the SLA minimum suspensions can be applied in all cases.  The following suspensions will need to be applied to the 2005 season and the V.P. Operations will send correspondence to the affected players and clubs.

Chevrier
Eric
Game Misconduct – 3rd man in altercation
MJLA
3 games to be served in 2005.

Chevrier
Eric
Game Misconduct fighting
MJLA
1 game to be served in 2005.

Maher 
Andrew
Game Misconduct fighting - 3 game suspension
QCMBL
3 games to be served in 2005.

Zook
Adam
Game Misconduct fighting - 1 game suspension
QCMBL
1 game to be served in 2005.

Coones
Mark
Game Misconduct – leaving bench during fight
QCMBL
3 games to be served in 2005.

Anderson
Cole
Game Misconduct fighting - 1 game suspension
QCMBL
1 game to be served in 2005.

Sinclair
Scott
Coach of Team of player that leaves bench during fight
QCMBL
3 games to be served in 2005.

Sinclair
Scott
Gross Misconduct - 2 game suspension
QCMBL
2 games to be served in 2005.

Liesmiester
Logan
Game Misconduct fighting - 1 game suspension
SBLA
1 game to be served in 2005.

Brilitz 
Brandon
Game Misconduct fighting - 1 game suspension
QCMBL
1 game to be served in 2005.









5. Provincial Championship Trophies

5.01.8 Provincial Trophies

i)
A club/association must be responsible for the care and safekeeping of any trophy won by it or any of its teams and players.  If any trophy is lost or damaged while in the care of any team, or any of its players, the cost of repair or replacement will be charged to that club.

ii)
All trophies shall be returned to the SLA office by the clubs responsible for them on or before May 1 in the current year.  Such delivery in good condition shall relieve the team of any further responsibility for the care and safekeeping of the trophy so delivered.  Failure by any club/association to deliver any trophy or trophies in its care before May 1 shall make that club/association liable to a fine of $25.00 per month to a maximum of twice the replacement cost.
a) Peewee Box Trophy – QCMBL & Bantam Box Trophy – SBLA

In both clubs cases, these SLA provincial championship trophies were not returned by the deadline as per SLA policy.  In fact, neither trophy was returned prior to the provincial tournament, which did not allow the SLA office to inspect the trophies to make sure they were not damaged or to update the trophies with 2003 plaques.  The peewee trophy has still not been inspected and the Bantam trophy had not been updated.

This information was communicated with all clubs via email/phone in late April, which resulted in the Midget Box, Junior Men’s Field, Intermediate Men’s Field and Junior Box Trophies being returned.   Therefore, the SLA Board recommended SBLA & QCMBL be fined $50 in accordance with SLA policy.

TROBAK/FENRICK

“To fine the QCMBL & SBLA $50 each in accordance with SLA policy regarding the return of the provincial championship trophies.”

CARRIED

6.
Policy 3.01.1 h)

h)
The S.L.A. Disciplinary Committee will automatically review any member of the Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association that receives (5) minimum suspensions in any sector within a (3) three calendar year timeframe.
The SLA Board reviewed the updated suspension list and note an athlete from Regina has received 5 suspensions within the three-year timeframe and two of the suspensions were “abuse of official”.  Therefore, the SLA will convene a disciplinary committee to provide a hearing for this athlete.
The Executive reviewed this policy at an April 1, 2003 meeting and the following procedures were developed to assist in the implementation of this policy.

Procedures:

Any member that receives their third minimum suspension will be notified by written correspondence.  The member’s coach(es) and club will also receive this notification.

Upon receipt of a fifth minimum suspension, the member shall be suspended indefinitely pending review by the SLA Disciplinary Committee.  The club will be required to notify the SLA office on “the next working day”, and the office will notify the President.

The President, or VP Operations if the President is unavailable, upon being notified of the fifth infraction, shall strike a committee of three members, who will review the file of the member and render a decision within 72 hours:

i) to convene a hearing, at the earliest possible opportunity;

ii) to provide the member with a letter of censure and a warning regarding further infractions (e.g. “another infraction will result in a XXX suspension” or “another infraction will result in a hearing”); or

iii) to place the member on ‘probationary status’ pending the completion of a specific set of tasks (e.g., the completion of an Anger Management Program).  The member would be given the option of accepting this, or requesting a hearing.

The decision regarding which of the above options is most appropriate will be based on the “cumulative severity” of the infractions.  Intent to injure and/or abuse of officials would, in all cases, require a hearing. The response of the Review Committee would need to reflect the differences in philosophy between various sectors of the sport of lacrosse.

7.
SLA AGM

The Executive Director requested the board to provide ideas for educational sessions and guest speakers for the Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association Annual General Meeting.

i) Ideas for educational sessions – fundraising, tournaments, discipline, aboriginal development, other provinces

ii) Speaker ideas –Chuck Miller, OLA President, Sohen Gill, BCLA President, Ron Macspadyen, OLA Program Coordinator

iii) Banquet ideas – silent auction, entertainment – Emcee – Mike Goroz of Saskatoon

The Board also noted the SLA should develop a small handbook/schedule with any deadlines and/or important dates noted that could be provided to each volunteer at minimal cost.

It was noted the SLA office in conjunction with the SLA President, Bob Ryan, will finalise the schedule for the Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association Annual General Meeting weekend.

8.
Next Meeting – to be scheduled for Mid-September
9.
Adjourn
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